

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, September 7, 2021                  


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The September 7, 2021 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Ehrhardt, Coutts and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Waldron.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the                August 17, 2021 meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $289.604.18 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $46,779.52 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

Caron Anderson was in attendance to ask what progress is being made regarding the Schragen zoning violation.  Solicitor Waldron explained that the last court appearance was July 23 and the Judge ordered the property be cleaned up within the next thirty days.  The property is scheduled to be visited by Zoning Officer McGlynn by Friday, September 10.  Mr. Schragen is of the opinion some of the items are not “junk”. The Judge set the follow-up hearing for October 5 which was longer than the township had hoped for but that was the date established.   Solicitor Waldron suggested that Ms. Anderson call the Zoning Officer after he visits the property to see if anything has been done.   The Supervisors and Solicitor discussed several ways this matter can be brought into compliance if Mr. Schragen continues to do nothing to clean the property up.
AGENDA AMENDMENT:

Chairman Coutts advised the agenda need to be amended due to two quotes coming in after the agenda had been prepared.  On a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried it was approved.

TREE WORK – PALMYRA TOWNSHIP PUBLIC BEACH: 
Two quotes were received for tree work at the township beach as follows:
(1) Rex Brand Tree Experts - $12,500.00

(2) Crum Tree Service - $8,500.00

On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Supervisors authorized Crum Tree Service to do the work.

CRACK SEALING – ROADS AND PARKING LOTS

Two quotes were received for crack sealing on several township roads and the township parking lot as follows:

(1) Pocono Spray Patching - $6,855.75

(2) Wayco, Inc. - $3,975.00 per day or $13.25 per gallon with a 150-gallon minimum

Discussion ensued as to what Weyco’s quote because it did not state the number of days they anticipated nor the number of gallons.  Mr. Mathews was asked if he knew what they were intending, he did not know but told the Supervisors he thought it would only be a day project.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Board authorized Wayco, Inc. to do the work subject to the quote not to exceed $3,975.00.  Mr. Mathews was asked to verify with Wayco.
BID OPENINGS:
Chairman Coutts asked Solicitor Waldron regarding the bids received on several projects if only one is received can they go ahead with the bid opening.  Solicitor Waldron advised that the bid could be opened and the Board can decide at that time if they want to accept it or reject it.

DIRT AND GRAVEL ROAD – OLD GREENTOWN ROAD

The one bid received for the Dirt and Gravel Road project on Old Greentown Road was received from Wayco, Inc. in the amount of $49,170.00.  Supervisor Ehrhardt asked Mr. Mathews if this was covered by the PCCD grant and he said it was and well within the awarded grant amount.   Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the award of bid was granted to Wayco, Inc. subject to Solicitor Waldron’s review.
KIMBLE ROAD AND GUMBLETOWN ROAD – SHOULDERS

Two bids were received on the proposed shoulder work on Kimble Road and Gumbletown Road as follows:

(1) E.R. Linde Construction - $255,225.00 
(2) Wayco, Inc. - $158,912.50
The Supervisors and Solicitor discussed the matter due to higher-than-expected bids on the proposed work.  Repair work done gradually was discussed together with some in-house work.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the bid was rejected.
OLD GREENTOWN – RESURFACING

One bid was received for the approximate two mile stretch of resurfacing Old Greentown Road as follows:

(1) $189,661.00 – Wayco, Inc.

The matter was discussed as to whether to put that amount of money into the road before the winter.  Several options and materials were discussed, and it was decided to put the project off until Spring.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the bid was rejected.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
TREASUER’S BOND:

An application to have the Treasurer’s Bond increased from $1,200,000.00 to $1,400,000.00 was presented for approval and signature.  On a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously approved the application was duly executed.

DIRT AND GRAVEL ROAD CONTRACT

The contract between Pike County Conservation District and Palmyra Township was presented for approval and signature.  The contract is in the amount of a grant in the amount of $90,262.00 together with an in-kind contribution of $5,191.95.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the contract was duly executed.

SUPPLEMENTAL CHARGES – ROAD PROJECTS

Two supplemental invoices were presented for payment in relation to two of the recent road projects, one for Spinnler Point Road in the amount of $639.91 and the other for Dirk Road in the amount of $12,467.37. On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the invoices were authorized for payment.

SEO’S REPORT:
SEO Martin submitted his report in writing and had no issues for the Board at this time.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:
Road Task Force Meeting:

Mr. Coutts reported on the Pike County Road Task Force Meeting as follows:  two work projects to be completed on Route 507; rehabilitation of Fairview Lake outlet bridge on Route 390 due to be let on September 16, 2021, Mr. Coutts will try and find out what their plan is for traffic control; Route 6 bridge rehabilitation at the county line to be let in June of 2022.  He also had requested some clearing along the shoulders of Route 6 before Wally Fest which was completed.

MARSHALL EQUIPMENT AUCTION:

Mr. Coutts requested authorization to put the 2004 Ford F-750 into the Marshall Machinery auction in October.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Board authorized putting the vehicle into the auction.
SOLICITOR'S REPORT:
Mr. Waldron reported on the following:

RUN TO THE HILLS – ZONING VIOLATION:

Solicitor Waldron reported that a hearing has been scheduled on the Run to the Hills zoning violation at the Magistrate for Thursday, October 14.   He said there are currently two cottages on the property with no permits.  Delaware Highlands Conservancy also has issue with this as the property is in a conservation easement.  
MAZZEO LOT COMBINATION:

Solicitor Waldron presented a lot combination deed for approval by the Board which he had prepared for Thomas J. Mazzeo and Theresa M. Mazzeo.  The deed proposed to combine Lots 9 and 10 in the Johnny Apple Subdivision to form one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 9-R.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Coutts and unanimously carried the lot combination was approved.

DIRT AND GRAVEL ROAD BID – OLD GREENTOWN
Solicitor Waldron advised the Board he had reviewed the bid packet on the Dirt and Gravel Road project and found it to be in order.
MAINTENANCE FOREMAN’S REPORT:
Mr. Mathews reported a new stop sign had been installed at Route 390 and Gumbletown Road; the salt contract is delayed with the State until the end of September; asked the Supervisors on what direction he should take with the generator since he had not heard back from the contractor who came to the township building to look at what the township should need.  The matter was discussed, and it was suggested he contact Rinker and get the specs for the Briggs and Stratton and obtain three quotes for installing that piece of equipment.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

The Board at 8:00 PM went to executive session to discuss personnel issues.

ADJOURNMENT
The Board reconvened their regular meeting at 8:30 PM and there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.
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